

June 24, 2011

Mr. Chris Alles Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA) 40 Broad Street Suite 500 Boston, MA 02109

Dear Mr. Alles,

I hereby certify that the following is an accurate and updated summary of all testing and permits that we are aware are required as part of the 100% Construction Documents completion for the East Bridgewater High School.

Geotechnical Testing

PARE Corporation completed geotechnical subsurface testing, analysis, and recommendations. Their final revised report is included herein:

- 2010 Report entitled "Geotechnical Report Proposed East Bridgewater High School", dated November 2010.

Additionally, an independent peer review of the geotechnical report and recommendations was completed by Weidlinger Associates, Inc. The peer review confirmed the recommendations contained in PARE's Geotechnical Report.

Planning Board

A formal submission was made to the planning board on May 19, 2011. The Building Commissioner determined that Planning Board approval may not be a requirement, but the Building Committee elected to make the submission as a courtesy to the Planning Board. The East Bridgewater Planning Board is holding an informational meeting and will review the application on June 27, 2011.

Notice of Intent - Conservation Commission

PARE submitted a Notice of Intent to the East Bridgewater Conservation Commission and the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection in April 2011. Submission to the Conservation Commission was made on May 11, 2011. The project went before the Conservation Commission on May 24, 2011 and has been reviewed by the Town's Review Engineer. The design team has been in coordination addressing the Review Engineer's comments and will be heard before the Conservation Commission again on June 28, 2011.

Zoning Board of Appeals

The East Bridgewater Zoning Board of Appeals has granted the East Bridgewater Public Schools a special permit to exceed the height requirements in order to construct a new school. The design team appeared before the Zoning Board on Wednesday April 6, 2011 and the variance was granted on Friday April 8, 2011.

National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES)

The General Contractor responsible for completing the construction will be required to file a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit. The Contract Documents appropriately notify and assign this





responsibility to the successful General Contractor. It will be filed by the General Contractor subsequent to construction contract award.

Utility Notifications

The following entities have been notified regarding the required services of the New East Bridgewater High School:

- Town of East Bridgewater Engineering; water / sewer / drainage
 - Water, Scott McCann, Water Division
 - o Sewer and Drainage, John Haines, Department of Public Works Director

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

The sanitary treatment system will be reviewed by Mass DEP. Pursuant to the approval of the sanitary sewer treatment system, the following have been or will be submitted to MassDEP:

- Work Plan for Hydrogeological Evaluation approved October 2010.
- Hydrogeological Evaluation approved January 2011.
- Groundwater Discharge Permit A draft of the permit has been received and approved by the Town. The final permit is anticipated to be issued the fourth week of August 2011.

MASS DOT

A MassDOT Access Permit is required for the proposed vehicular entry off of Route 18 and will be filed appropriately. Coordination with MassDOT is ongoing. A submission was made to District 5 of the MassDOT on June 2, 2011. Comments are anticipated by June 30, 2011.

East Bridgewater Fire Department

Multiple meetings have been held with Chief Ryon Pratt of the East Bridgewater Fire Department. Recommendations from the East Bridgewater Fire Department have been accounted for in the Construction Documents.

Sincerely.

L. Scott Dunlap, Principal, AIA

Ai3 Architects LLC